
The Town of Orleans Board Meeting 

June 9, 2022 

 

The Town of Orleans Town Board Held a regular scheduled board meeting on June 10, 

 2022 at 7:00PM at the municipal building in LaFargeville. 

 

Members Present: Kevin Rarick, Peter Wilson, and Thomas Johnston 

 

Members Absent:  Gwen Kirkby 

 

Others Present: Tammy Donnelly, Jim Burrows, Pam McDowell, Rob Campany, Mike Curtiss, 

Manny Jerome, Gary Merkle, and Irene Carman. 

Supervisor Rarick called meeting to order at 7:03pm 

 

1. Approval of minutes- A motion was made Peter Wilson and seconded by Thomas Johnston to 

accept May 2022 minutes as read 

 

Kevin Rarick,  Aye 

Peter Wilson,  Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Absent 

 

2.  Financial Report- They were not received for April or May Kevin will call Tom Bowie 

 

3.  Rob Black update- He is getting quotes for 3 parking lots.  Municipal building, Highway and 

next to municipal building.  

 

 Finished brush pickup. 

 

TI Park Project- Cleanup phase has begun 

 

A letter of intent for the 2024 truck is needed from board. Received grant for approximately 

24,000. 

 

A motion was made by Thomas Johnston and seconded by Mary Ford-Waterman to send letter of 

intent. 

 

Kevin Rarick,  Aye 

Peter Wilson,  Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Absent 

 

Tennis Courts in Fishers Landing were pressure washed and signs went up play at your own 

risk. 



 

4.   Manny Jerome – Thanked highway department for brush pickup- Job well done 

 

5. Lee Shimel- Discussion was held on proposed amendments to solar law.  A motion was made 

by Thomas Johnston and seconded by Peter Wilson to set a public hearing for July 14
th

 at 

7:10pm to hear from public on proposed solar law. 

 

Unsafe buildings – Discussion was held.  Attorney Burrows will send letter to Mr. Piper and Mr. 

Loveland to appear at next month’s meeting. 

 

6.  Rob Campany update-  USDA grant was received for highway truck in the amount of $24,000 

grant was received. A motion was made by Mary Ford-Waterman and seconded by Thomas 

Johnston to accept grant from USDA. 

 

Kevin Rarick,  Aye 

Peter Wilson,  Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Absent 

 

Sayre Lane  – Rob Campany and Rob Black will be meeting with the Sayre’s they would like to 

get water service,(rte. 12 water district)discussion was held, if the Sayre’s pay for the materials 

the town will do the work. 

 

7.  Dale Raymo update- Dale was not present.  He gave a written report to town board 

 

8.  Edmunds Financial Program- Supervisor Rarick would like to purchase this program in the 

amount of $27,000 dollars.  Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Peter Wilson and 

seconded by Mary Ford-Waterman to purchase program. 

 

9.  Town Clerk report reviewed 

 

10  Bills were audited in the amount of $144,460.76 

 

A motion was made by Peter Wilson and seconded by Mary Ford-Waterman to adjourn meeting 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:50PM 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Tammy Donnelly 

Town Clerk 

 

  
 


